 

Minutes of SSCC Faculty Senate
February 11, 2010
 

Members Present: Jennifer Evans (Co-President), Allen Stowers (Co-President), Don Howard (Counseling), Suzanne Quillian (Academic Programs)
 

Guests:   Mike Hickey (PAC Chair), Annette Stofer (District President Part-Time Faculty), Randy Newman (FACTC) 
 

Members Absent: Gila Burton-Curl (Communications Co-Chair), Sindy Jo (Nursing), Jason Cromwell (Georgetown Apprenticeship Programs), Doug Clapper (Ground Transportation), Christopher Harris (Culinary Arts), Tom Mayburry (BAS Hospitality Management), Ed Stegall (Air Transportation), Martin Sauer (Academic Programs), Ryan Dorman (Basic and Transitional Studies) Erik Gimness (Basic and Transitional Studies/ABE/GED), Sandy Newman (Basic and Transitional Studies), Jian Zou (Grievance Chair), Jane Harness (Basic and Transitional Studies/ABE/GED), Patience Browne (Academic Programs), Jaqueline Silver (Workforce Ed w/ DOC), Tom Maybury (BAS)
 

Meeting convened at 3:00 pm, chaired by Jen Evans as previously coordinated. 
 

REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Review and approval of January 2010 Senate minutes – Minutes were approved with amendments. 
 

UNIT REPORTS

 

BAS – No Report
New Holly: - No Report 
Tech Ed/Business: Selection of candidates has been submitted to the VPI. No word on hire yet. 
BTS: No Report 
Counseling: Don Howard (counseling) reported nothing new. 
Library: Randy reported that noise levels have not decreased significantly.   As FACTC Representative, he would also like a permanent agenda item for reporting. 
Horticulture:
No report 
Academic Programs:
English: Suzanne Quillian reported that English is in Status Quo. 
Natural Sciences: No Report 
 

NEW BUSINESS

 

Threat Assessment Update – Annett Stofer reported that she met with Mark Mitsui to discuss campus response to potential threat assessments. Documentation provided information on various response mechanisms employed by government agencies.  
 

IT Manager Update – Since the Interim Director resigned, the role of IT Manager has not been officially filled. Several of the IT Leads have been dividing the role of IT Manager. We will inquire at the next meeting with the VPI and President about this. 
 

New Senators – New Senate members should be nominated and elected at the end of Spring quarter. If there is anyone in your department who is a union member and would be a good senator, please nominate them for the senate.  There is no term limit for senators, so current senators are eligible to continue. 
 

OLD BUSINESS

Grievance Update:
Jian Zou reported through Allen Stowers that a grievance has been launched between the Corrections Department and Workforce Education. Upcoming meetings to settle the grievance have been scheduled. 
 

 

Presidential Search Update: 
Allen Stowers reported that candidate questions have been selected and the search has gone out nationwide. 
 
Petitions – Due to scheduling and weather issues, petitions were not completed as planned. 
 

Winter 2010 last meeting date:
March 4, 2010 at 3pm
 

 

Meeting adjourned at 4:10. 
 

Minutes submitted by Jen Evans (Co-President)
 

 

The Faculty Senate at South Seattle Community College is an action-oriented body. It gives voice and focus to the broad scope of faculty concerns, ideas, and needs that relate to the education and training of our students and to the working relationships within the campus community. The Senate reflects a dynamic, professional spirit; and it promotes respect and the free exchange of ideas and information.

PREVIOUS MINUTES
South Seattle Community College

Faculty Senate Agenda

Thursday, January 14, 2009
Location – University 101
Review and approval of December 2009 Senate minutes

Unit/Department Reports

Old Business 

a) Grievance updates 

b) Presidential Search committee Updates
c) Vacant Secretary Officer – any updates
d) Vacant Senate Officers

New Business 

Upcoming Meeting Dates 
February 11 and March 4 

PREVIOUS MINUTES
Minutes of SSCC Faculty Senate

November 12, 2009

Members Present: Jennifer Evans (Co-President), Allen Stowers (Co-President), Don Howard (Counseling), Suzanne Quillian (Academic Programs), Esther Sunde (Library), Sandy Newman (Basic and Transitional Studies) Patience Browne (Academic Programs), Jason Cromwell (Georgetown Apprenticeship Programs),
Guests: Annette Stofer (District President Part-Time Faculty) 
Members Absent: Jane Harness  (Basic and Transitional Studies/ABE/GED), Gila Burton-Curl (Communications Co-Chair), Sindy Jo (Nursing), Doug Clapper (Ground Transportation), Christopher Harris (Culinary Arts), Tom Mayburry (BAS Hospitality Management), Ed Stegall (Air Transportation), Martin Sauer (Academic Programs), Ryan Dorman (Basic and Transitional Studies) Erik Gimness (Basic and Transitional Studies/ABE/GED), Jian Zou (Grievance Chair) 
Meeting convened at 2:05 pm, chaired by Jennifer Evans
REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The October 14 minutes were reviewed and approved with amendments. 
UNIT REPORTS

New Holly:
Sandy Newman is reported that New Holly continues to have security issues, and a new incidences of a stolen car, and a 3 break-ins while security was on campus. The meeting this week was to talk to the students about how they should leave the building, carry their purses, and aware of their surroundings. Security caught the “peeping tom” that had been caught in the women’s bathroom. Security is following up on things. A new security group was hired last year and they have talked about more lights and cameras, but it has not happened yet She was unsure of ETA but she will ask New Holly about that. A shooting occurred farther down the main road, but not on the campus. Last spring, security was asked to escort people to their cars, and she suggested that the same should happen this year.  

Allen Stowers will follow up with Seattle Housing Authority regarding New Holly security as he is on the board, and Patience Browne will follow up with college council budgets. 

Short Term Training/Workforce Education:

Jason Cromwell reported on short term programs.  SJI Office Occupations is only going to be offered every other quarter.  Spring is the next time it will be offered and all short-term training will depend on Budgets. 

Natural Sciences: 

Patience reported that through accreditation nothing, but now that it’s over. There will be a section meeting on Tuesday 11/17. They are dealing with capacity issues, and more cuts for low enrollment.  

Tech Ed/Business:
Allen Stowers reported that Malcolm Grothe is encouraging tech professors to go to Tech Prep annual gathering at HCC.  Felt the IT meeting went well re: teachers and that additional meetings would happen in the future. Got the impression it was not going to go away. Clock is ticking to go to the second level and that it is not a communication issue. 

Jennifer Evans reported that Greg Gillespie would be joining the next senate meeting (December) to answer IT questions and concerns. 
Library:
Librarians – Esther reported that the librarians are doing another round of ESTA (Literacy grants) focusing on ESL. Research grant they want to do comparisons in information literacy instruction and the impact of that on their success and library collaboration.  Mini-grant money is available for those who want to participate on that. 

Esther is starting a FIG on information literacy.  They are talking about reconfiguring the library under the lower ceiling, so the voices can be more contained and people won’t be talking in the open area. 

The college council and student government has been hearing about restricted hours on Saturday. All departments were asked to cut; and once you start cutting anything, the next thing on the cutting board is the book budget.  

Patience Browne said that if we offer Saturday classes, then we need to offer library hours the same as any other day. Information literacy (research) aligns with rubric. 

Esther reported that a librarian, a library aid and an IT would need to be present and Patience said that the student body president has offered the option of increased access to the lab; but with no access to library materials or access to resources. In contrast, SSCC has no library access on Saturday, but both Central and North have longer Saturday hours and north has Sunday hours.  

Allen said that we should be a bit nervous that since we are representing ourselves as a 4 year institution.  The senate will look into the fact, stating that there are only seven reference hours per week. Other staff are not trained in the DB’s or do library orientations and cannot provide that level of assistance. 

Academic Programs:
Suzanne Quillian reported that the brown bag lunches and sometimes they are about issues.  She also reported that for college council issue surrounding IT, they will find out how many resources to indiv. Work study or resources to help with IT issues like rudimentary skills. CSC 100 is not a requirement, but would be useful.  
Counseling: 
Don reported that nothing is really new within the department. For winter quarter, a new tack is being taken that counseling will provide workshops in the classrooms.  This will assist instructors who might need a substitute for a class, as the counselor could come in and provide a workshop to their class. Email will go out in latter part of this quarter. 

 OLD BUSINESS

Presidential Screening Committee: The Presidential Search Committee members were announced. Ideas circulated regarding a forum and/or a survey to compile faculty input for the Presidential Job Description.  Annette Stoffer will pursue the idea for faculty forums. Jennifer will pursue an online survey.

SBCTC meeting: 
The state board met June 10 & 11 in Yakima and declared of a financial emergency, after the recent budget updates.  AFT is voted to draft a letter of no confidence for Charles Earl, the lead person on the state board.
Remaining Fall 2009 meeting dates:


Wednesday, Dec 2, changed to Dec. 3
Meeting adjourned at 3:50 pm. 
Minutes submitted by Allen Stowers and Jennifer Evans
The Faculty Senate at South Seattle Community College is an action-oriented body. It gives voice and focus to the broad scope of faculty concerns, ideas, and needs that relate to the education and training of our students and to the working relationships within the campus community. The Senate reflects a dynamic, professional spirit; and it promotes respect and the free exchange of ideas and information. 

PREVIOUS MINUTES
Minutes of SSCC Faculty Senate

October 14, 2009

Members Present: Jennifer Evans (Co-President), Allen Stowers (Co-President), Don Howard (Counseling), Suzanne Quillian (Academic Programs), Jane Harness  (Basic and Transitional Studies/ABE/GED), Esther Sunde (Library), Sandy Newman (Basic and Transitional Studies)

Guests: Allan French (Academic Programs representing the Mission Study task force), Donna Miller Parker (Academic Programs), Barbara Silas (Academic Programs), Mike Hickey (PAC Chair), Annette Stofer (District President Part-Time Faculty) 

Members Absent: Patience Browne (Academic Programs), Gila Burton-Curl (Communications Co-Chair), Sindy Jo (Nursing), Jason Cromwell (Georgetown Apprenticeship Programs), Doug Clapper (Ground Transportation), Christopher Harris (Culinary Arts), Tom Mayburry (BAS Hospitality Management), Ed Stegall (Air Transportation), Martin Sauer (Academic Programs), Ryan Dorman (Basic and Transitional Studies) Erik Gimness (Basic and Transitional Studies/ABE/GED), Jian Zou (Grievance Chair) 

Meeting convened at 2:10 pm, chaired by Jennifer Evans

REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The June 4th minutes were reviewed. The minutes were approved with edits via email.

UNIT REPORTS

New Holly:

Sandy Newman is no longer at New Holly, but has been representing the staff.  She reported high enrollment of GED and ESL, especially at night. 

Tech Ed/Business:

Allen Stowers reported that the position of peer observers by division would have one observer/manger per division.  He expressed concerned the position would become too big for one person to handle. 
Library:

Esther Sunde reported that the open computer lab has moved upstairs to LIB 203.  The library has IT lab aides available mornings and evenings to help with the computers in the library, but there is always an IT staff person or lab aide available in the open lab upstairs to help students troubleshoot their computer problems. With the majority of the computers being relocated to upstairs, the library space (downstairs) is significantly quieter. However, the library is still noisy at certain times of the day. Library workshops will be offered again in fall quarter.

Summer usage statistics for the two major research databases, Academic Search Complete and ProQuest were at about half of last year’s usage. Esther believes that this correlates with librarian hours being cut in half this past summer. Students still need research help during summer quarter.
Horticulture:

No report

Academic Programs:

Suzanne Quillian reported that Holly Gilman has taken over and Coordinator and has instituted weekly “Brown Bag” lunch sessions to discuss issues.  WE recommended that Suzanne attend some of those meetings so she might be there as a senate representative.  

Counseling 

Don Howard reported that counseling was starting workshops on emotional distress, loss of jobs, and other emotional difficulties. A workshop schedule should be sent out soon. 

 OLD BUSINESS

Grievance Updates: No updates 
Budget & negotiations updates:

$1.5 to $1.8 million still needs to be cut, but the college is undergoing hiring for full time tenure track positions which is unusual given the circumstances.  

Executive Board elections:

No update
SBCTC meeting: 
The state board met June 10 & 11 in Yakima and declared of a financial emergency, after the recent budget updates.  AFT is voted to draft a letter of no confidence for Charles Earl, the lead person on the state board.

NEW BUSINESS

Convocation Update 

Allen Stowers reported that the convocation went well, and he especially enjoyed the update given by the guest speaker, the Undersecretary of Education. 

Presidential Search Committee 

Jennifer Evans read the submissions from the eight candidates, and those present decided to forward all eight names to the Chancellor. She asked for at least 6 nominees. 

Guest Speakers: Donna Miller Parker and Barbara Silas 
Donna Miller Parker and Barbara Silas reported on the “WALL” Lab, and their first week where they saw 31 students, almost half coming from non-credit ESL classes.  The WALL came about due to a need for collaborate learning environment where they could form study groups and assist each other in the learning process.  There is an ESL specialist in the room and the ESL staff has worked with Roxanne Tillman on other language issues.

The senate’s initial concerns were regarding financial responsibilities for those students who are unable to pay the $25 fee and the rumor of a need for the students to be “recommended”.

Donna and Barbara assured us that the students can be either referred by an instructor or can hear about it and choose to come to the lab. The only request is the student commit to coming with some kind of regularity to the lab. If a student is enrolled in a credit ESL class, they have already paid their student $25 activity fee. If a student is in a non-credit ESL class and is unable to pay, they can sign a waiver and will not be charged. 

Allen French – Mission Study Task Force 

Allen joined us to report on the challenges and strategic recommendations laid out by the Mission Study Task Force. The Task Force members consist of 4 members from the SBCTC, 4 Staff members +Charlie Earl, 4 college trustees, 4 college presidents, and 4 faculty members for a total of 20 members.  He requested a way to get the requested survey endorsed by the Senate. We said that we would assist him in this matter and provided recommendations for him to get the survey distributed. 

 Remaining Fall 2009 meeting dates:


Thursday, Nov 12


Wednesday, Dec 2

Meeting adjourned at 3:50 pm. 

Minutes submitted by Allen Stowers and Jennifer Evans

The Faculty Senate at South Seattle Community College is an action-oriented body. It gives voice and focus to the broad scope of faculty concerns, ideas, and needs that relate to the education and training of our students and to the working relationships within the campus community. The Senate reflects a dynamic, professional spirit; and it promotes respect and the free exchange of ideas and information. 

